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POLICY AND RESOURCES EXECUTIVE SUB-COMMITTEE – 21 APRIL 2020
_______________________________________________________________________


	
	
	

	
	Policy and Resources Executive Sub-Committee
	

	
	
	

	
	Tuesday 21 April 2020 at 3pm
	

	
	
	

	
	Councillors Stephen McCabe, Chris McEleny, and Liz Robertson attended the meeting in person. Councillors Ahlfeld and Clocherty attended by telephone. Councillor David Wilson apologised for not being able to be present and Councillor Brooks attended in his place. Councillor McCabe chaired the meeting.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	The Chief Executive, the Corporate Director Environment, Regeneration & Resources, the Head of Legal & Property Services and the Chief Financial Officer were also present.
	

	
	
	

	
	The Corporate Director of Education, Communities & Organisational Development, the  Corporate Director (Chief Officer), Inverclyde Health & Social Care Partnership, the Head of Organisational Development, Policy & Communications, the Head of Environmental & Public Protection, the Head of Regeneration & Planning and the Service Manager, Communications, Tourism and Health & Safety all attended by telephone.
	

	
	
	

	
	Declarations of Interest

	

	
	Councillor McCabe declared one of his relatives is a taxi driver but that this shouldn’t affect him taking part in the debate and the decision on Agenda Item 3 - Changes to Civic Licensing: Coronavirus (Scotland) Act 2020).
	

	
	
	

	
	COVID-19 (Coronavirus): Scrutiny Report
	

	
	
	

	
	The report contained a number of items for information which didn’t need any decisions to be made. The Executive Sub-Committee noted:

· The Chief Financial Officer will liaise with Directors of Finance and CoSLA on the allocation of consequentials funding and the balance of business grants funding to support the future recovery plan

· That parking enforcement is currently suspended. The suspension has been extended until 2 June 2020. The suspension may be lifted sooner than this if there are any significant changes to government guidance on social distancing before then.
A number of other reports will be submitted to the Executive Sub-Committee in the future including information about:

	

	
	· Applying SQA guidance on exam results for pupils across the Senior Phase

	

	
	· Registering deaths within Inverclyde


	

	
	· Detailed information on workforce attendance figures for key workers and a breakdown of figures for essential and non-essential staff


	

	
	· Early Learning and Childcare and the implementation of the 1140 Hours Expansion Plan

	

	
	· The status of the Recovery Plan.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	Changes to Civic Licensing: Coronavirus (Scotland) Act 2020 and Civic Licensing – Taxi Drivers and Taxi Operators
	

	
	
	

	
	The Executive Sub-Committee decided to approve the changes to the way civic licenses are renewed. The changes are contained in the Coronavirus (Scotland) Act 2020. The Act says that applications to renew taxi driver and taxi/private hire operator licences, and all other civic licences, can now be lodged (on good cause) up to three months after the licence has expired.
Councillor Chris McEleny’s proposal that taxi driver licences and taxi/private hire operator licences should be extended for three months, at no cost to the applicants, is being considered as part of wider support for local businesses in the future Recovery Plan.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	COVID-19 Community Funding
	

	
	
	

	
	A number of self-managed community centres and groups, which get cash through the Grants to Voluntary Organisations (GTVO) fund, are having financial issues due to the  COVID-19 emergency. The Executive Sub-Committee decided:
	

	
	
	

	
	· To release the April - June quarter’s payment to all self-managed community centres. Council officers will review the financial information that the centres have supplied and a more detailed report will be given to the Executive Sub-Committee about future funding levels.
· Council officers will also help groups, supported through the GTVO fund, to identify any other financial support that is available to help them through the crisis. Where necessary, officers can pay groups the same level of grant that they got through GTVO last year in advance.  These payments can only be made on the condition that the groups aren’t relying on the council and GTVO cash for all their funding.
	

	
	
	

	
	The Executive Sub-Committee also gave the Corporate Director Education, Communities & Organisational Development permission to give organisations, which have received GTVO funding in the past,  help with fixed costs. This help is subject to whatever terms and conditions are considered appropriate.
	

	
	
	

	
	Engagement with Scottish Government
	

	
	
	

	
	A teleconferencing meeting has been arranged with the local MSP for later in the week. 
	

	
	
	

	
	The Council is in discussions with the Scottish Government about:

· The temporary withdrawal by NHS Greater Glasgow & Clyde of the Out-of-Hours GP Service in Inverclyde

· The request to meet Inverclyde’s constituency MSPs to examine opportunities for additional funding and to re-examine the funding Inverclyde already receives.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	Environmental Services – Service Update

The Executive Sub-Committee decided that:
	

	
	
	

	
	(a) The garden waste recycling service and the sale of permits will start again within the next three weeks
	

	
	(b) Blue bin collections will start again as soon as the Council’s contractor is able to begin collecting and processing recycling from homes
	

	
	(c) Re-starting food waste collections will be kept under review. They will re-start when there are sufficient resources available to run the service in line with social distancing guidelines
	

	
	(d) Grass cutting will start in cemeteries.

	

	
	The Executive Sub-Committee was told that a lot more funerals than usual are taking place at Greenock Crematorium. Officers are looking into setting up a broadcasting service so that people can attend funerals online. This is because of  the restrictions on the number of people who can attend funerals in person. The officers will provide a progress report to the next Executive Sub-Committee meeting.

	

	
	Leases and changes of use
The Executive Sub-Committee considered a number of reports in private because they related to the financial business interests of firms or individuals. These included:

· Whether or not to renew the lease at Dubbs Road, Port Glasgow

· Whether or not to renew the lease at Church Street, Port Glasgow

· Whether or not to allow a property at Moss Road, Port Glasgow to be used in a different way than it is at the moment.
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